
Superintendent Report 

Tried multiple times to contact Anderson Remodeling about demolishing the 422 N 

Massachusetts property. I made several calls and left messages and sent texts, no answer. The 

sewer has been capped by Skid Steer Services and inspected by the Water Dept. Landon will 

proceed with the demolition of the property. 

I visited with several residents about hooking into our city sewer system.  

Contacted local mechanics about repairing two of the city pickups. 

Visited with a local company about installing a lawn irrigation system and what is required by 

the city. Also visited with Jason w/ MABCD and Jamie Cornejo w/The City of Wellington 

about there requirements for lawn irrigation installers. 

Visited with Eric Smith w/Air Capitol Recycling about the concrete crushing at the old hospital. 

Had daily tailgates with the different departments, posted locates and gave directions to the 

Water Dept. 

A P.O. was sent to Best Water of S.W. Kansas for replacement of leaking valve heads on the 

Softener system at the city’s Water Plant. 

Looking at an application for a permit for a billboard on N. LL&G. 

Visited with a lady with Sunflower Ramblers about our camping spots at the lake. 

 

Street Dept. Report 

Performed maintenance work on several of their vehicles. Performed clean-up on 200 blk. of 

South Bluff. 

Clean up around Memorial in West Park. 

Mow and finish cleaning up West Park for 9-11. 

Work in the shop checking vehicles and cleaning. 

Changed mower blades on the John Deere bat wing mower. 

Mowed at the airport, work orders and grading at the lake. 

Mowing in town, repaired several alleys that were in bad shape. 

 



 

Water Dept. Report 

Ordered salt for the Water Plant 

Finished winterizing the pool and putting ladders and other equipment in storage areas. 

Change chlorine bottles at the Water Plant. 

Went to the S. Water Tank and took chlorine residual. We are still waiting for the transducer 

that was ordered for the Cla Valve to help prevent water hammer. 

Mow at the Water Plant 

Extended the aerators at the Sewer Plant so the pump sprayed into the water and not on the  

rocks. 

Borrowed a meter to place on the fire hydrant to supply water to keep the dust down from 

grinding concrete. 

Salt was delivered 

Checked gallon counter at the Sewer Plant to confirm it was working. 

Repaired a leaking faucet at the Sewer Plant. 

Weed-eating at the Water Plant, work at Sewer Plant. 

 The 3 Water Dept. employees went to classes in Kingman for Confined Spaces and Trench 

Safety. They learned a lot from the instructors. 

Locates, work orders, and measured for a resident inquiring about hooking up to the 

City sewer. 

 

ELECTRIC DEPT. REPORT  

Took down American Flags. 

Done annual electrical maintenance at the Cotton Gin.  

Replaced two light globes along the walking path at the lake.  

Put up American Flags for 9/11. 

Worked on light list.  



Rotated tires on Truck #1. 

Replaced A5 pole at 711 S. Lawrence.  

Removed electric service at 301 N. Kansas.  

Took American Flags down.  

Replaced Catalyst on engines #1 and #2 at the Power Plant.  

Set C3 pole for Sunrise 2 Lift Station.  

Put up Roadrunner flags for Homecoming Parade.  

Locates.  

Turn On/Off orders.  

Just Read orders. 

 

POWER PLANT REPORT  

We are still spending a lot of time mowing and picking up limbs at the lake. We hope to spend 

two full days next week (9/18/23 – 9/22/23) at the lake making sure the Frisbee Golf 

Course is in good shape for their upcoming tournament.  

We have had the line crew help a couple of days this week getting Unit #2 and Unit #1 Catalyst 

Blocks changed out for upcoming testing and certification. We still have Unit #3 to 

complete.  

Changed the oil on a few of the Cop vehicles and worked on every one of the mowers at the 

city, except the new one.   

Normal everyday rounds and maintenance at the Plant and Substations.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 


